
 

City Attorney’s Office 
Memorandum 

Date: August 18, 2021 

To:  Honorable Mayor Gillmor and City Council 

From:  Brian Doyle, City Attorney 

Subject:  Referral from June 8, 2021 Council Meeting re: CVRA Litigation Report 
 
In response to my report to Council on the CVRA litigation on June 8, 2021, Council directed that I 
bring the report back to Council with additional information that several councilmembers thought 
should be included in a revised report. I requested that interested Councilmembers send me the 
information that they wanted me to put into the report. The following is an excerpt from the Council 
discussion:  
 
WHY DO WE DO THAT, WHY DON'T EACH OF 
03:16:32 THE COUNCILMEMBERS SEND ME WHAT THEY 
03:16:33 THINK NEEDS TO GO IN THE REPORTAND THEN 
03:16:38 I WILL JUST SEND A CONFIDENTIAL VERSION 
03:16:40 OF THE REPORT BACK TO THE COUNCIL, BUT 
03:16:41 I CAN'TBRING A PUBLIC REPORT TO THE 
03:16:44 COUNCILUNLESSWITH CONFIDENTIAL MATERIAL 
03:16:50 AND AT THIS POINT COUNCIL HAS NOT 
03:16:55 WAIVED CONFIDENTIALITY, SO ANY 
03:16:57 SETTLEMENT LETTERS OR DISCUSSIONS OF 
03:16:58 SETTLEMENTARE STILL CONFIDENTIAL UNLESS 
03:17:01 COUNCIL WAIVES IT. 
03:17:04 >>I THINK THAT'S AN ODD WAY TO RUN THE 
03:17:08 FORMAL PROCESS, BUT I THINK WE CAN 
03:17:09 START WITH THAT AND SEE WHAT COMES UP. 
03:17:10 >>WHY DON'T YOU DO THAT. 
03:17:16 [CROSSTALK] 
03:17:17 >>FILE ANYBODY THAT HAS ANY 
03:17:18 DOCUMENTATION SENT IT TO THE CITY 
03:17:19 ATTORNEY. 
 
To date, aside from a copy of the 2011 letter to the City from Robert Rubin that I received from 
Councilmember Becker and that I transmitted to the Council, I have not received any information 
from any Councilmember. I have no additional information to include in a revised report. 
 
___________________ 
Brian Doyle 
City Attorney 
 
cc: City Manager 
 


